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East Central Arkansas
Regional Library




ECARL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES


February 22, 2018
Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 12:17 p.m. by Kip Davis, Regional Chair.  Regional trustees in attendance were: George Anne Draper (who carried Joy Shepherd’s proxy), Erleen Sawyer, and Kip Davis.

Public Attendees and staff:  Asti Ogletree, Cross County Operations Manager; John Paul Myrick, Executive Director; and Karen Golden, Woodruff County Branch Operations Manager. 
Absent were Joy Shepherd, Angela Ryland, and Kitty Bingham.
Public Participation and Communications:

· A copy of the letter written by Cindi Clark was presented to the board.  Kip Davis and JP Myrick discussed the history of Cindi’s employment and the current situation.  Kip told the board of actions taken by Cindi and her husband.  JP told of Cindi’s actions following her resignation and after Misty Hess’s termination.  She has called four offices at the State Library.  JP filed a no-contact order, which was served Friday, February 16th.  Joy Shepherd has expressed her thoughts to George Ann Draper stating that the board should not send any correspondence to Cindi since the no-contact order is in effect.  George Ann stated that she felt the same way and that JP had done what he was supposed to do.  Erleen Sawyer agreed.
Regular Business - Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

Kip asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Erleen moved to approve the reading and acceptance of the minutes.  George Ann seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis – Yes

Vice Chair Draper – Yes

Treasurer Shepherd – Yes

Trustee Sawyer – Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Financial Reports and approval of bills:
Kip asked the board to look over the financial reports for November through December 2017.  George Ann moved to approve the financial reports.  Erleen seconded the motion.  

Chairperson Davis – Yes

Vice Chair Draper – Yes

Treasurer Shepherd – Yes

Trustee Sawyer –Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Executive Director’s Report

John Paul gave a verbal report which included stating that our long-range plan is in line with the currently accepted paradigm and that it may be used as an example of what a long-range plan should look like.  The board was given a copy of the marketing plan proposed by the Economic Development class at ASU.  December marked the end of the six-month budget since the board voted to change the fiscal year to match the calendar year.  JP explained changes to the health insurance policies which resulted in better terms for the employees as well as a lower premium for the library.  Life insurance has to be purchased separately, but this has also resulted in a better benefit for employees.  

End of the year spending included the purchase of a tech training zoo for each county and increases to the e-book content.  A staff training day was held in December.  Staff was given a review of patron privacy issues, library policy issues, and was instructed in implementing the long-range plan.

JP stated that he has not been able to get a moving company to transport the shelving we have acquired due partially to the fact that correct/complete information has not been given by the college concerning the size and amount of the shelving.  

JP spoke of the new flag pole, sidewalk, and sign at the Augusta library and the landscaping work that has been and will be done by the new company.

E-rate fund problems have been resolved resulting in a credit.  No changes are expected for the e-rate application.  We should receive approximately $40,000 in discounts.  We are looking into equipment upgrades in the future.  

Merging consortiums will mean a larger choice of materials for patrons in our Overdrive e-reader service. 

Cross County Library has bought the Burnett building in Wynne.

George Ann motioned to approve the Director’s report.  Erleen seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis – Yes

Vice Chair Draper – Yes

Treasurer Shepherd – Yes

Trustee Sawyer – Yes

All aye, motion carried. 
Unfinished Business:

John Paul discussed the finding made by the auditor in Cross County concerning membership fees.  He stated that some of these fees have been paid through the ECARL account which is audited independently and not by the state.  George Ann asked what it is that is illegal about paying the fees.  JP stated that public monies cannot be used for private entities and individuals.  George Ann suggested that the Friends group and the Foundation pay these fees through their budgets.  
New Business: 

Kip reminded the board that it is time to elect board officers.  Erleen made the motion to keep officers the same.  George Ann seconded the motion.
Chairperson Davis – Yes

Vice Chair Draper—Yes

Treasurer Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

JP asked the board to review the bylaws and if anything needs to be changed to have those changes to him by the end of March so he can bring them before the county boards in April and then be voted on at the regional meeting in May. 

Trustee Comment Period: 
Adjournment: Kip asked for roll call to adjourn.
Chairperson Davis – Yes

Vice Chair Draper – Yes

Treasurer Shepherd – Yes

Trustee Sawyer – Yes

All aye, meeting was adjourned at 12:50 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Golden / Asti Ogletree
Operations Managers 
East Central Arkansas Regional Library
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